


MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE COMMUNITY SERVICES COMMITTEE HELD ON MONDAY, 25 NOVEMBER 2013 AT 7.30PM IN THE CASTLE, HERTFORD
PRESENT
Councillor N Wilson, in the Chair 
Councillors P Boyle, M McCormick, Mrs S Newton and R Willis
IN ATTENDANCE:
Ms N Villa, Town Clerk




Ms T Carpenter, Civic Administration Manager
276  
     APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Councillors Mrs B Haddock (Unwell) Cllr Poole (unwell) and Cllr Ruffles (previous engagement), 
277          DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

None.
278          THE MINUTES
It was RESOLVED that:

The minutes of the meeting held on 16 September 2013 were approved as a correct record of the proceedings and the Chairman was authorised to sign same. 
279          MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES NOT DEALT WITH 
          ELSEWHERE  ON THE AGENDA


     Cemetery Statistics
It was requested that future cemetery statistics are broken down to show the number of new burials as opposed to re-open burials.
It was RESOLVED that:

The action sheet be noted.

280         QUESTIONS AND/OR STATEMENTS FROM MEMBERS OF THE 
         PUBLIC

None.

281           ALLOTMENTS – STATISTICS AND MAINTENANCE
The Committee received a report detailing the latest statistics for the Council’s allotment sites, and also maintenance work which had been carried out on the sites.

It was noted that waiting lists continued to be kept to a minimum and that new plot holders were regularly joining the sites.    The Committee wished to express its gratitude to the Allotment Officer for her work in ensuring that any vacancies were quickly filled.
It was RESOLVED that:

The allotment statistics and maintenance details be received and noted.
282           ALLOTMENTS – MUDLARKS COMMUNITY GARDEN PROJECT
The Committee received a report from Mudlarks regarding the recent activities of the project.   The Committee noted the request to build doors on to the back of the shed, as recommended by the Police, to prevent the area being used for drug users.   The Committee raised no objection to the request, but wished to ascertain from East Herts Planning Department that there would be no problem with a change to the original planning permission.
It was RESOLVED that:
1. The Committee notes the report.
2. The Committee delegates authority to the Clerk, in discussion with the Chairman, to allow for the covered area of the shed to be enclosed provided no objection was received from East Herts Council Planning.

283.       NORTH ROAD PLOTHOLDERS GROUP

The Committee received a report regarding the recent activities of the North Road Plotholders Group and the issue of the compost bays and proposed course of action was noted.   The Committee was advised that one plotholder at the site was concerned with the way in which the North Road Plotholders’ Committee was running the site, and the lack of certain services being ordered such as pest control and toilet cleaning.   The complainant was concerned that the annual grant issued by the Council was not being used for its full purpose.  The Committee however was of the opinion that it was for the NRPG Committee and Group to manage themselves without Council interference, provided the Committee continued to work within the parameters of the lease, which it was.    It was also understood that the complainant had expressed concern that the group was selling off the components from the compost bays, which had been provided through grant funding from East Herts Council.   Again this was not considered to be a matter for this Council, but for the grant making authority.

It was RESOLVED that:


The Committee notes the report.

    284
    SELE ROAD LOVELY GRUB GARDEN
The Committee had received a report of the recent activities of the Lovely Grub Gardeners.   The Committee wished to formally congratulate the group for the active role they had taken in transforming and maintaining the garden, which had resulted in an incredible transformation over the past twelve months.

It was RESOLVED that:

     The Committee notes the report.

   285.
     ALLOTMENT FEES

The Committee had received a report recommending an increase from 2015 to either £4.80 or £5.00 from £4.50.   The Committee noted that there had been several large increases over the previous three years and therefore considered that a smaller increase to £4.60 would be more appropriate in order to ensure that plotholder numbers were sustained.
It was RESOLVED that:

The allotment charges be increased to £4.60 per pole with effect from 1 January 2015 with continued provision of a 50% concession for senior citizens.

286.
CEMETERY AND CLOSED CHURCHYARDS - STATISTICS FOR BURIALS AND INTERMENT OF ASHES
The Committee received a report outlining the recent burials and interment of ashes statistics at the Cemetery, along with details of the maintenance work programme.   
It was RESOLVED that:

1.
The Committee notes the report.
287.
SUB COMMITTEES AND ADVISORY SUB COMMITTEES
Hertford Youth Town Council
The Committee noted the minutes of the Youth Town Council meeting held on 25 September 2013.
288.
FINANCE -  FIRST HALF INCOME AND EXPENDITURE 2013/14
The Committee received a report detailing the first year income and expenditure for the Community Services Committee 2013/14.
It was RESOLVED that:

a)
The Committee notes the first half income and expenditure for 2013/14
289.   DRAFT BUDGET 2014/15
The Committee had received a further draft of the proposed budget for 2014/15 and noted that the optional budget items suggested by Officers currently stood at £37,000, which represented a decrease of 1.2% on the net expenditure budgeted for 2013/14.  It was further noted that the Council would be receiving a grant in excess of £40,000 in respect of localisation of Council Tax support from East Herts Council
The Committee was therefore happy to recommend all of the optional budget items for inclusion in the budget for 2014/15.  It was further requested that in view of the 1.2% decrease on the previous year’s budgeted expenditure, that the balance is reserved towards future Cemetery mess room expenditure.
It was RESOLVED that:

1. The Committee notes the draft budget for 2014/15
2. The Committee recommends to the Finance Policy and Administration Committee that any unspent budget proposed for the Cemetery mess room for the current year and 2014/15 be carried forward at each year end to allow the project to progress.

3. The Committee recommends that the optional projects totalling £37,000 be included in the budget for consideration by the Finance, Policy and Administration Committee on 16 December 2013.

The meeting closed at 2025.
